
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 
 

The City of Grove is opening a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) process for the purpose of 
selecting Construction Manager at Risk Services for the construction of a new Police 
Station and a new Fire Station for our community.  
 
The RFQ is available on the city’s website www.cityofgroveok.gov or you can request a 
copy be mailed or emailed to you by calling Debbie Bottoroff, City Manager at 918-786-
6107 or via email dbottoroff@cityofgroveok.gov 
 
RFQs shall be marked “Public Safety Facilities” and must be received in the office of the City Clerk 
on or before Friday, May 3, 2024 by 10:00 AM. Mail or hand delivers RFQs to City of Grove – 104 
West Third Street – Grove, OK 74344 - Attention City Clerk, Laura Davila.  
The City of Grove reserves the right to reject any and all RFQs 
 
 
Laura Davila 
City Clerk 

 

 
Published in the Grove Sun March 29, 2024 and April 5, 2024 , and posted at City Hall and 
on the website www.cityofgroveok.gov on March 22, 2024 at 11 a.m. by Laura Davila. 
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